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May 23, 2025
The Honorable Tom Cole The Honorable Rosa DeLauro
Chairman Ranking Member
Committee on Appropriations Committee on Appropriations
H-305, the Capitol 1036 Longworth HOB
Washington, D.C. 20515 Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:

Thank you for your work on the House Appropriations committee. I am respectfully requesting
funding to support Code Tenderloin’s Workforce and Wellness Hub, in Fiscal Year 2026. The
entity to receive funding for this project is the San Francisco Office of Economic and Workforce
Development and is located at 1 Van Ness Avenue, San Francisco, California 94103. The
funding would be used to directly addresses the growing need for housing stability, economic
opportunity, and services for unhoused, formerly incarcerated and low-income residents. The
project supports neighborhood revitalization and public health while advancing Code
Tenderloin’s mission to remove barriers to employment. The project is an appropriate use of
taxpayer funds because The new facility will serve as a vital anchor site for comprehensive
services, including job training, reentry support, housing navigation, and behavioral health
referrals for unhoused and housing-insecure residents in the Haight-Ashbury and surrounding
neighborhoods. By offering day habilitation classes, financial literacy education, and
community-building opportunities, the project will help tenants maintain housing stability and
increase self-sufficiency.

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is consistent with purposes
authorized in 42 U.S.C.5305(a)(1), 5305(a)(2), 5305(a)(4), and/or 5305(a)(5).

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate

family.

best regards,

NANCY
Speaker Emerita
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